
City of Clay 
P.O. Box 345 

Clay, AL 35048-0345 
 

CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
November 28th, 2023 

The City Council of the City of Clay met in regular session on Tuesday, November 28th, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. at Clay City Hall. 
Mayor Webster presided over the meeting and Ronnie Dixon served as recorder. 

Councilor Bo Johnson led in prayer. Mayor Webster led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Mayor Webster called the meeting to order and roll call was conducted as follows:  Councilors Becky Johnson, Bo Johnson, 
Dean Kirkner, Chris Nail, and Mayor Webster  
 
Mayor Webster called for a motion to approve the Council meeting minutes of November 14th, 2023. Councilor Kirkner made a 
motion to approve the Council meeting minutes of November 14th, 2023, which was seconded by Councilor Bo Johnson and approved by a 
unanimous voice vote. 
 
Mayor Webster called for a motion to approve tonight’s Meeting Agenda. Councilor Dean Kirkner made a motion to approve the 
Meeting Agenda, which was seconded by Councilor Chris Nail and approved by a unanimous voice vote. 
 

Mayor Webster called for a motion to approve tonight’s Consent Agenda. Councilor Dean Kirkner made a motion to approve tonight’s 
Consent Agenda, which was seconded by Councilor Becky Johnson.  The motion was put before the Council and a roll call vote was 
conducted with the following result: Yeas: Johnson, Johnson, Kirkner, Nail, and Mayor Webster.  

Under the City Manager’s report, Mr. Dixon introduced John Lipscomb of the American Legion. Mr. Lipscomb addressed 
the Council regarding the Wreaths Across America Ceremony to be held on December 16th at 11:00am.  The City has donated 
1300 wreaths.  Mr. Dixon updated Council on a new business Preliminary Plat for Mavis Tires to be built at 5248 Old 
Springville Road. 
 
Under Public Hearings there were none. 

Resolutions, Ordinances, Orders, and other Business, there was none. 

Under Mayor and Council Comments, Mayor Webster announced Clay Chalkville High School game vs Parker on Friday 
December 1st.  Schools will be out December 15th for three weeks.  Christmas Parade to be held on December 9th at 3pm. 
 
Councilor Becky announced that the Seniors enjoyed their Thanksgiving dinner. 
 
Councilor Bo Johnson had no report. 
 
Councilor Dean Kirkner announced Chamber Dinner to be held on Dec. 5th at 6pm at the Grayson Valley Country Club. 
 
Councilor Chris Nail had no report. 
 
Public Comments:  there were none. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,    

Ronnie Dixon  


